
 
January 2025


Dear praying churches, family and friends,


I hope you all had a great Christmas and New Year’s. I was able to spend a little bit of time with 
my family and it was so fun and relaxing. 

Reflecting over the past year: This past year has definitely been 
full of challenges and victories. We saw souls saved and baptized, 
had many families leave to go to new duty stations around the 
United States, and had new families join us. This is very typical for 
a military ministry. 

Our homeschool group started in September and has been a 
tremendous blessing as well as a great outreach ministry into the 
community. We have several families attending each Tuesday who 

are not a part of our church and we 
have one family that doesn’t believe 
in God. Please pray for this family as 
we teach the children about our 
amazing God. The children’s names 
are Bobbi and Ashton.

We had 2 Vacation Bible Schools (VBS) this year. We did the 
regular week long Bible school which, I told you about in my July/
August prayer letter, and then we had 
another VBS every Sunday in August.

I passed both my German language 
courses and the German political 
course (Einbürgerungstest). Praise 
the Lord. I am now able to get a Visa 

without too much trouble.  

Of course, this has been a very brief version of the many blessings 
of God for this past year. Hohenfels Baptist Church been very 
blessed and I am so thankful for the ministry that God has allowed 
me to be a part of. 

Anticipating 2025: I am currently back in the States on furlough/



deputation. I arrived in the States on December 16th and return to 
Germany February 5th. One of the new churches that I have 
visited this month has reached out to let me know that they voted 
to take me on for support. Praise the 
Lord! With that new support, I will be 
at 90% in my support level. Please 
pray that that level will continue to 
grow. 

Once I return to Germany, we will 
begin working on our summer VBS, 
scheduling ladies meetings and 
Bible studies, and planning and 
scheduling next year’s homeschool 
enrichment classes. Please pray that 

God will give us wisdom as we seek to be a blessing and a light 
to our church families and the surrounding community. 


Prayer Requests

Visitors

Paying off our church building

Salvation - Rosalind (from my language class)

Salvation of children - Izzy, Bobbi, Ashton

Leslie Reed - salvation, health

Homeschool enrichment classes

Support level

Safety traveling - I’m traveling about 2,500 miles between now and going back to Germany on 
February 5th
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